All officials present.

J.R.Matthews of Gr. Mills reported entrance to his preperty in very bad condition, asked when it would be repaired. He was advised same would be attended to as soon as possible.

Auditor Lipski, (in reply to his letter of Jan 28-61) was requested to meet with the Board and discuss additional cost of preparing Tax biils etc. He will be here Mar 28

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON BUDGET advertised in Beacon & Enterprise Mar 16 & 23, that Hearing set for March 28 at 2;30 pm in office of Commissioners.

Shrf. Miedzinski brought the bill from Dr. Rhem for services to Fernandez-Fernandez' attorney had advised he would be responsible prisoner in Jail. for this but he cannot be located. Mr. Sterling will advise what action to take

SRC- Mr. Bond and Jr. Raley came for the usual SRC general discussion and also to inquire whether this County desired to participate in Bond issue to which they are eligible for \$103,000.00. Mr. Alvey signed the requisition and The \$500,000 Bond issue as requested same was sent to the SRC in Balta by the Gen Assembly would be for construction and re-construction of County roads.

Dr. Davis, Trooper Gohl and Miss Hazel Neave of County Agent's office came to talk about St. Mary's County Youth Commission. Bill now before Gen. Assembly and copy was sent to Commissioners requesting that they study same and advise Sen. Dorsey and Delegates Combs and Fowler of their decision in the matter.

Letter from Mr. David Sayre, St. Geo. Isl, requesting Sanitary Fill be located conveniently between Piney Pt and St Geo Isl. He was informed Commissioners feel a site of at least 15 acres is necessary in order to comply with the Health regulations and the Fire Marshall regulations which require a 300 ft clearance on all sides of the site. If he can locate a site, the Commissioners will consider purchasing same.

Mr. Robert King and Harry Ocker of the Bd. of Education came to present a letter which the Bd. of Educa had written to Rep. Lankford concerning the necessit of continued Federal aid for Pub. schools in St. Mary's. requested that a similar letter be written by the Commissioners to Sen. John Marshall Butler and Sen. J. Glenn Beall. This was done.

Letter from Lawrence Smith, Bur. of Entomology, Mosquito Control Div Univ of Md. asked that salaries of employees on summer work be confirmed; Ken Rigby in charge of the entire project and truck #1 is to receive \$2.25 per hr. Barts Latham in charge of truck #2, \$2.00 per hr and Mike Paul, helpers each to receive \$1.50 per hr. Letter was Vazzanna and written.

Copy of AGREEMENT between State of Md and St Mary's County regarding State School Loan for \$250,000.00 received. Mr. Alvey, C.B.Guy and John Hodges signed the agreement and same was sent to Mr. Sartorius, State Bd. of check for \$250,000.00 deposited Marv2, 1961

Board adjourned at 4;30 pm

approved Leonard SAlvey